Victoria County Groundwater Conservation District
Board of Directors

Notice of Public Meeting and Permit Hearing

Notice is hereby given in accordance with the Open Meetings Act, Chapter 551, Government
Code and Section 36.404 of the Texas Water Code, that the Victoria County Groundwater Conservation
District will hold a public meeting on January 17, 2025, at 9:00 AM at the UHV Northwest Campus,
Room 129, 1604 E. Airline Rd., Victoria, Texas. During the meeting, the Board of Directors is scheduled
to conduct a permit hearing, consider, and possibly take action regarding the following permitting
matter(s):

Mr. Patrick Linder, Attorney for Victoria County Water Control Improvement District 1
(VCWCID1) seeks on behalf of VCWCID1, under permitting request case PRC-20231003-04, an
amendment to permit AP-20101119-03 to a) expand the production area to the 0.65 acre-tract of
contiguous groundwater control held by the VCWCID1 surrounding well GW-000311 and replacement
well R1GW-000311 and b) transfer the validate historic production of well GW-000311 to replacement
well R1GW-000311.

Any person who intends to contest a permitting request must provide written notice of that intent
to the District at the consolidated offices of the Calhoun County Groundwater Conservation District, the
Refugio Groundwater Conservation District, the Texana Groundwater Conservation District, and the
Victoria County Groundwater Conservation District at P.O. Box 69, Victoria, Texas 77902 at least three
calendar days prior to the hearing date in this public notice. [f the District does not receive a timely
notice of intent to contest a permitting request, the Board of Directors may cancel the related permit
hearing and take action on the permit request(s) at the next regular board meeting in accordance with
the Rules of the District.

For more information regarding this matter, contact Tim Andruss, General Manager of the
Victoria County Groundwater Conservation District at 361-579-6863 or at admin@yvcgcd.org.




